## WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDDWUDD

www.welshstdonats.co.uk
Iune 2022

**AGM 2022:** Emma Hall was elected to the Chair until the next AGM in May 2023 and Natalie Bosworth was elected as Vice Chair. Members reviewed all the Community Council policies, risk assessments and register of assets. You will find these on the Community Council website

Natalie Bosworth will be representing the Community Council at One Voice Wales and Ann Thomas at the Vale Community Liaison Committee. A representative on the Hall Committee will be decided at the next meeting.

## **ORDINARY MEETING:**

**VACANCIES ON THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL:** following an uncontested election four vacancies remain on the Council. Efforts are underway to advertise widely in the community to fill these vacancies as quickly as possible.

**REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR MICHAEL MORGAN:** Michael was congratulated on his re-election and he reiterated his commitment to continue pressing for road safety measures in rural areas of the Vale and care for senior citizens in their communities.

**HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS:** the Community Council continues to pursue with the Vale Council problems over signage, road safety and the restoration of footpaths.

**FINANCES:** Payments were approved for insurance (£241), internal audit fees (£275.00) and grass cutting in April (£105). The accounts and summary 21-22 were discussed and approved and the Annual Return (Wales Audit) was completed, signed. All these are on the website. Residents will have the opportunity to view the accounts between 4<sup>th</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup> July, please get in touch with the Clerk for an appointment.

**DOCUMENTS:** The Vale of Glamorgan Council: Employment Land and Premises Needs Study was reviewed and comments submitted.. If you would like to take part in a nationwide study on Town and Community Councils for Wales Audit use the web link to take part <a href="mailto:forms.office.com/r/Rxy7mhHBus">forms.office.com/r/Rxy7mhHBus</a>

**PLANNING APPLICATION:** a pre-planning consultation at Pwll y Darren Farm and a planning application at Cwrt Newydd, Welsh St Donats were discussed and comments will be submitted.

Our next meetings are 31st May (to be held remotely) and 26th July.

If you have any concerns or queries you feel the Community Council may be able to assist you with, please do not hesitate to get in touch with the Clerk or Community Councillors. We will do our very best to help you. Contact details are on the website.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk. <u>clerkwsd@gmail.com</u> 01446-774833